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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Wednesday, June 4, 2008

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Wednesday, June 4, 2008.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:43 p.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis 

Commissioners Absent:   None  

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; John Schlaman, General Manager, PLGC;  Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:  None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the April 2008 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements and she reported the following:  Operating Revenues for Airport Operations increased 12% from 2007; Flight Center Fuel Operations increased 19% and Prairie Landing Operating Revenues decreased 2.5%; with an overall increase in total revenues of 15.5% from 2007.   

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations increased 6% from 2007; Flight Center Fuel Operations increased 31%; and Prairie Landing Operating Expenses decreased 15% from 2007 with an overall increase in total operating expenses of 17% from 2007.  Net Operating Income increased 4% from 2007.  

Total Non Operating Revenues decreased slightly at 10% from 2007; Total Non-Operating expenses increased 100%, however this relates to the interest reduction of the Airport Authority’s debt to CenterPoint for the Technology Park and was reported under Capital Expenditures in 2007. 

Capital Development Program has increased 483%; Overall cash-ending balance is $12.3 million.   Discussion continued relating to Fuel Operations, Prairie Landing Golf Club and The Kitty Hawk Café.   

Executive Director Bird advised that with the challenging economy, the Airport has experienced a 10% reduction in fuel sales monthly.  He continued that staff is developing a range of contingency plans in the event the financial outlook worsens.  

Proposed Resolution 2008-1377; Award of Contract to LaCosta Facility Support Services for Interior Hangar Painting.

Executive Director Bird asked Dan Barna to discuss this contract award.  Mr. Barna stated that interior painting is needed for Bays 1 and 3 of the High-Tailed Hangar located on International Drive.  He continued that five sealed bids were received and the low and responsive bidder was LaCosta Facility Support Services at $16,936.67; $6,000 under the budgeted amount.  Staff recommended that LaCosta Facility Support Services be approved for award of this contract.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2008-1377; Award of Contract to LaCosta Facility Support Services for Interior Hangar Painting. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Proposed Resolution 2008-1378; Award of Three-Year Janitorial Services Contract to Best Quality Cleaning, Inc. 

Dan Barna advised that the Airport Authority currently has a three-year contract, at a cost of $60,000 per year, that is due to expire August 1, 2008.   He continued that twelve sealed bids were received and Best Quality Cleaning, Inc. was the low, responsive bidder at the cost of $151,560 for a three-year contact; approximately $50,000 per year for the Flight Center Building, Government Center and Maintenance Building.  Staff recommended approval of this award of contract to Best Quality Cleaning, Inc.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2008-1378; Award of Three-Year Janitorial services Contract to Best Quality Cleaning, Inc.; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m. 

Board Approval – 8/13/08 Regular Board Meeting                                                       

Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

